

Dr Gordon de Brouwer Secretary Department of Environment GPO Box 787 Canberra ACT 2601

14/18254

Attention: Kynan Gowland

Dear Dr de Brouwer

Please find attached the 2013/2014 annual reporting which has been prepared to meet the requirements of Section 5.1 of the Sydney Growth Centres Strategic Assessment Program Report 2010 (the Program Report). The Program Report was endorsed by the Commonwealth Environment Minister in December 2011 and the classes of actions approved in February 2012, under the *Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act* 1999.

Should you have any queries with this letter or the contents of the attached Schedule, please contact Haley Rich, Release Area Delivery (Planning) to assist you. She can be contacted on (02) 9860 1535.

Yours sincerely

Brendan O'Brien Executive Director

Infrastructure, Housing and Employment

cc: David Trewin, NSW Office of Environment and Heritage NSW